
Homedale School District #370

Memo
To: Board of Trustees

From: Rob Sauer

Date: 2/10/2022

Re: Superintendents Board Report

Updates

 We are required to review our ESSR plan every six months through 2024. We are 
planning on continuing with the plan as currently written. I can answer questions you 
might have related to this Monday evening.

 The Idaho Legislature has passed and Governor Little has signed legislation to improve 
insurance for Idaho educators. $75 million has been approved to support districts who 
buy into the state plan. The issue for us will be sustainability. We’re working on what 
those numbers might be annually. It will be an increase for the district if we go forward 
with that plan. 

 Full day kindergarten legislation has hit a snag. If it doesn’t move forward this session 
then we will continue to use literacy funds to help cover the cost of full day kindergarten 
for our students for the 2022-23 school year. 

 The teacher association representatives and I will be meeting later this month as we begin 
discussions for the next school year.  


